Report of the Editor of the Newsletter

June 9, 2025

Four issues of the Newsletter were printed in the previous year – in February, May, August and November. They were added to the Website as soon as possible following the mailing date from the printer.

Regular articles include Guild Challenges, Guild sponsored School reports (Country Inn Rug School & Maryland Shores), Pearl's Pastels (color planning), and Chapter news and events. Necessary annual reports for the USPS were also included as required.

Unique articles – both single issue and series – have been published – in support of our Mission – "to share the art of rug hooking with everyone – across generations, inspiring and learning from each other and our history, appreciating the variety of design and styles." The breadth of the articles represents the unique skills and journeys of the artists that make up our membership. It is encouraging to see how we aim to help one another and share our successes and challenges.

A special thanks to Jennifer Curran who has written articles for the past 6 issues following her creation of her rug Kashi from inspiration and color planning through completion (in the next issue – coming in August).

Thank you to the 24 different authors who have written articles to inspire and educate.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Flynn Bass